
 

Waterford Citizens Association 

Minutes of the Business Meeting 

9 November 2004 

 

President Ed Lehmann convened the business meeting at 7:30 pm. Minutes of the September 23rd 
meeting were accepted. Eleven members were in attendance. 

 

Old business 

None 

 

New Business 

Nominating committee: The committee nominated Rich Biby for Vice President and Brian Hardy for 
Treasurer. These candidates were voted on and accepted. The committee is continuing to look for 
candidates for president and secretary. 

BBQ revenue: This year our net was $3,700 which was down $1,300 from last year. 

Simms House: An overview of the recent activities were presented. The Waterford Foundation supports 
the HDRC actions on the Simms House. 

Beautification: Nick Ratcliffe spoke about the idea of planting two trees at the Waterford Meadow 
entrance on Water Street. This is a wet area and the sugar maples the WCA has may not work there.  

 

Other discussions: 

Street light shields: Ed Lehmann mentioned that a test shield would be put in place on 2nd street so 
everyone could see the difference the shield makes in reducing glare.  

Stop sign at the Post Office: Ed Lehmann mentioned that a letter requesting a stop sign at the Post 
Office would be sent to Supervisor Sally Kurtz. This request could take awhile to wind its way through 
the VDOT system. 

The meeting was formally adjourned at 8:15. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 
Ed Lehmann 
President, Waterford Citizens' Association 
 


